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(1) The result of the election of Vice-Chairman of the Committee was as follows: 

 

the Secretariat did not receive any nomination form by the end of the nomination 

period, the post of Vice-Chairman of the Committee was therefore vacant.  

 

(2) The Committee discussed the replies of the Drainage Services Department and 

the Civil Engineering and Development Department to the question on “Rising 

Water of Shing Mun River”. 

 

(3) The Committee noted the following: 

 

(i)  the responses of the relevant government departments to matters arising 

from the previous meeting; 

 

(ii) Sha Tin District Anti-mosquito Campaign 2021 (Third Phase); and 

 

(iii) Statistical Overview of Sha Tin District Environmental Hygiene Service (as 

at 31 July 2021). 
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